Amarillo College Community Link

Community Advisory Committee Meeting

December 5, 2011
In Attendance:
Bob Austin, Ann Hill, Charles Mestas, Nemo Rodriguez, Grace Stringer, Liz Rascon, Maury Roman, Danette Fenstermaker, and Aida Rimel.
I. Maury Roman called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. 
II. Maury presented the Program Activity Report:  
· 165 applications have been received for spring 2012; this represents a slight increase from this time, last year. Nevertheless, registration for classes is down compared to December of last year with only 36 students curently registered.
· The decrease in student enrollment could be attributed to the bacterial meningitis vaccination which is required for students who are under 30 years of age. This is a new state law and there are only a few exceptions to this rule.
· The GED program is one of the best recruitments sources for academic enrollment through Community Link for non-traditional students. Other top recruitment sources are Panhandle Workforce Solutions and Tyson, with whom strong relationships are cultivated by Community Link staff.  
· Additionally, Cash for College was another excellent recruitment source for spring 2012 semester. 17 applications were submitted at the financial aid workshop held at the East Branch Library, and 29 at the North Branch. Appreciation was expressed towards the Amarillo Public Library, who partners with Community Link in bringing the workshop to the entire Amarillo community. 

· The Amarillo Job Fair and Veteran’s Job Fair have also been excellent recruitment sources.
· The partnership with Tyson has brought many students to the GED and ESL programs, and it’s one of the most solid sources of recruitment for academic credited students.

· Many prospective students have been recruited through the biweekly visits to Panhandle Workforce Solutions.
III. Maury gave an update on the Community Link Task Force:  
· The purpose of the Task Force will be to evaluate the needs of the community served by Community Link. The task force exercise will last about six months.

· The Task Force will include 5 to 10 individuals representing the Community Link advisory committee, the NE community, the business community and students served by Clink; the task force members will be appointed by AC President, Dr. Paul Matney.

IV. Maury announced the dates to remember:
· The Board of Regents meeting is on January 24, 2012.
· The next Advisory committee meeting is on March 12, 2012. 
· Academic classes begin on January 17, 2012.
· Continuing Education classes at Community Link begin on January 23, 2012.
V. Meeting adjourned.
